

Flo McMillan Retired missionary to Brazil

Our Christmas Prayer

God grant you peace at Christmas, and fill your heart with cheer. God grant you health and happiness throughout the coming year. God guide you with His wisdom, and keep you in His care. This is our special wish for you: this is our Christmas prayer.

Dear Friends,

As we look at our lives, past, present and future, we can say with the psalmist, "The Lord hath done great things for us, whereof we are glad". Psalm 126:3

As many of you know Bro. Don McMillan has battled cancer for the past 3 years. The Lord gave Don some days without much pain and some days with much pain. Bro. Don continued to be faithful, trusting in the Lord. On June 8, 2016, the Dr. told Don he thought he had only weeks to live. We were both shocked by his statement, but knew we must continue to trust in the Lord. We knew God could heal in an instant, but He chose not to do so. Don was very ready to meet his maker, as he would ask the Lord to take him home. We knew God made NO mistakes and His timing and plan would come to pass.

On October 22, 2016, The Lord took Don home to be with Him forever. We all miss him much, but know he is suffering NO More, and is at peace. Thanks to all of you for your many years of faithfully supporting us with your prayers and financially. If you choose to continue to support me, it would be greatly appreciated.

"The Lord's will be done." May we all be faithful in giving out the WORD of our LORD.

Praying that all of you will have A MERRY CHRISTMAS and PROPEROUS NEW YEAR!

Flo McMillan

